March 2024 Highway Department Update Report

Since February 28 the Highway Department has added crushed stone and gravel to Middle,
Mountain, Candia, Currier, Harvey, and graded and rolled most of the Town dirt roads. A lot of
this work was done to fill in the ruts in the roads from the frost coming out of the ground.

We have completed ditching on Church street, and Meetinghouse and Lang. We have installed
2 new concrete culverts on Lang Road to replace the failed CMP pipe culverts.

We have more ditching to complete on Lang and Meetinghouse Hill Roads. Mark young
completed ditching on Currier Road. Glen Young will be ditching on Mountain Road.

| will be working on layout for Mt Delight Road to generate an RFP for paving this year.
The highway crew will be working on tree clean up after this weekend snow storm

In the coming year the Highway Department has many issues to address with tight budget
constraints. With the help of the people of Deerfield, The Highway Department intends to
accomplish work that will show improvement on our roads. Improvement will take time, but it
is attainable.

Thank you

Pete Schibbelhute



